
Grace and Peace to You All in Christõs 

Holy Name, 
 

Thank you all for your generosity, 

your faithfulness, and your  

willingness to give your lives to God. 

You are awesome! Please invite your 

friends and acquaintances to come 

worship with us.   
 

Even though Easter Sunday is on April 

Foolõs Day, save your pranks for Holy 

Humor Sunday on April 8. When Jesus 

went to the cross, the devil thought he 

had won, but Jesus had the last laugh. 

Thatõs why we celebrate Holy Humor 

Sunday every year on the Sunday after 

Easter  
 

Once again, God is pouring out  

blessings on Bethel UMC. Our average 

attendance continues to grow as we 

love God, love one another, and love 

our neighbors. We have a lot going on 

in mission and ministry.  

Continue reading this newsletter for 

more information!  

Pastor Joe Shoop 

Scripture Readings for March 2018 
March 4 ñJohn 2:13-22 

         I Corinthians 1:18-25 

March 11ñJohn 3:14-21 

          Ephesians 2:1-10 

March 18ñJohn 12:20-33 

          Hebrews 5:5-10 

March 25ñMark 1:1-11 

          Philippians 2:5-11 
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¶ Communion 

Offering is for  

Rise Against  

Hunger  

¶ Holy Week 

starts       

March 25th  

¶ Womenõs     

History Month  

A Word From the Pastor 
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On Good Friday, many churches hold a Tenebrae worship service. Tenebrae (Latin 

for òdarknessó or òshadowsó) is an ancient Christian tradition that re-creates the 

emotions of Jesusõ Passion and death. The sanctuary gradually grows darker. A 

strepitus (Latin for òloud noiseó) may signify the closing of 

Jesusõ tomb. As the service concludes, a Christ candle 

stands alone on the altar, reminding worshipers that 

victory is coming on Easter morning.  
 

When Scottish missionary Peter Milne died in 1924, the 

thankful people he had served in the South Pacific inscribed 

this message on his headstone: òWhen he came, there was 

no light; when he died, there was no darkness.ó  
 

Deathõs darkness couldnõt conquer Jesus, the light of the world, so it does not  

conquer us. òThe light shines in the darkness, and the darkness has not overcome 

itó (John 1:5, ESV). 

Dispelling the Darkness 

B E T H E L  B E L L  

Online Giving Now Available 
You can now make your tithe and offering donations through  

our PayPal Giving Fund Account. 
 

You can use your phone to scan the QR code here,  

or go to the website below: 

http://bethelumc.org/donate 
 

 

Frequently Asked Questions: 
 

Will all of my donation be received by Bethel?  

Yes, Bethel will receive 100% of your donation amount. 

Do I need to sign up with PayPal?  

Yes, you do need a PayPal account to donate. There are no charges to have 

an account. 

Will donations made through PayPal be included in my Annual Giving 

Statement I receive from Bethel?   

No. After you donate, youõll get your PayPal Giving Fund tax receipt by 

email. You will need to keep this as your receipt for tax purposes. Bethel 

will continue to issue yearly giving statements on funds given through 

envelope and bank automatic draft giving.  

You can 

now make 

your tithe 

and 

offering 

donations 

through  

our PayPal 

Giving 

Fund 

Account!  

 

Envelope 

giving is 

still  

available,  

should you 

choose to 

give in the 

traditional 

manner.  

https://www.paypal.com/us/fundraiser/charity/1790083
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The BUMMs are starting their plans again for another  

Dinner and a Movie and we'll like your input.  

 

What movie and what kind of dinner?  This is your chance 

to tell us how we can improve your spiritual journey, and 

have a little fun and entertainment along the way.  

 

As always, the BUMMs meet the second Saturday of every 

month at 8 AM in the Fellowship Hall, and all are 

welcome.  If you'd like to be on the BUMM email list send 

an email to Rob Williams at: 

robin.williamsx@gmail.com 

BUMMs 
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Bethel Youth Ministry 
Thank you to all who helped with the 30 Hour Famine event that was hosted by 

Bethel this year. It took a lot of volunteers from all five churches involved, but the 

event was a huge success! Many individuals made a point of coming to me and 

thanking Bethel for hosting the event. Without Bethel hosting, we would not have 

had the event this year! 

B E T H E L  B E L L  

March Youth 

Happenings: 
 

March 4 ð  

Bible study with  

Kim Payne  

 

March 16 -  

March 18 

Journey Retreat 

for Middle School 

Youth 

 

March 18 -  

Help with 

FaithWeaver 

Friends from 

4:00pm ð 6:00pm  

 

March 25 -  

Youth prepare 

breakfast for 

church at 7:00 am 



Womenõs History Month 
March is Womenõs History Month. It is now observed 

in countries around the world. 

 

March is a time to remember and honor the women 

who championed the cause of gender equality. It is 

also a good time to celebrate the gifts of not-so-

famous women such teachers, health-care workers, 

first responders, child-care workers, mothers and 

those who become mothers to others. We seldom 

find their names in the media, but their names are 

written in the hearts of countless men and women 

whose lives have been enriched by them. 

 

As we approach Palm Sunday, let us recall the women 

who played a huge role in the life of Christ from birth 

to Crucifixion to Resurrection. Their legacy continues 

today. 
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Facebook 
Bethel! We have a  Facebook fellowship page 

that is open to all members.  You can send 

words of encouragement, meeting reminders 

and post cancellations. The Fellowship Group 

is by invitation only so type 

Bethel UMC Fellowship in the Facebook 

search bar or go to: https://

www.facebook.com/groups/134655546607877/  

and send your request so you can stay 

connected today!  

Saturday,  

April 14, 2018 

7 a.m.- 2 p.m. 

(Set up Friday, April 13)  
 

Donations needed 

 

Bethel 

Workers needed for set up, clean up, 

pricing, selling 

 

Food vendors needed 

 

Sign up on sheet in narthex 

 

For more information contact;  

Karen Johnston 

kjohnston@bethelumc.org 

Donations 
Needed 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/134655546607877/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/134655546607877/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/134655546607877/
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Haiti Mission Trip 2018 

B E T H E L  B E L L  

Eleven of us left BWI airport on a cold (15 

degrees) morning.  Our destination was Source 

a Philip on the island of La Gonave.  We  

arrived at the capital of Port Au Prince in the 

afternoon.  The temperature was now a hot 88  

degrees.  We came by family car, church bus, 

flew on two different planes, rode in extended 

van, took truck (Haitian taxi), rode in an old 

fishing boat, and lastly walked on foot to the 

final destination of SAP.   

Over the next ten days we would see four hundred patients at the clinic, 

give one hundred ninety school physicals in the school, have a mobile clinic 

to True Louis (see 75 patients), give out over one hundred reading glasses, 

set up hand washing station at the school, give tooth brushing instructions to 

all school children, and remove four large cysts.  At the school, we paid six 

teachers and the principal five months of back pay up through February 

($531 monthly), fed the teachers during the teacher training and VBS  

planning sessions, covered two blackboards in blackboard contact paper, and 

gave the gifts of school supplies.  The school pastor and our pastor taught 

some religion lessons to the school children.  Four scholarships were  

presented to the principal for the 

students.  He enrolled some new 

students.  I saw those students eat 

rice for their lunch.  Sadly, I saw 

the students who werenõt fed by 

scholarship or family assistance sit 

there while others ate.   

Our VBS was a huge success.  The 

Haitian teachers led the entire program.  The principal and superintendent 

led in a welcome and prayer.  Students read the Bible verses, songs were 

sung, the stories were acted out by teachers, and crafts were done.  Part 

way through, one hundred students were fed large plate of rice and beans, a 

chicken leg, and lemonade.  Those who didnõt have a plate shared another 

studentõs plate which had a double portion added.  The highlight for me was 

when the children learned the song, òThis Little Light of Mineó and were  

 òI see God 

in the acts 

of kindness 

from our 

team, and 

the strong 

faith of 

these  

people.ó 

-Diane 

Nothnagel  


